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Overview 

This bill requires the commissioner of public safety to issue a Minnesota 

identification card or driver’s license to persons who are Medical Assistance (MA) 

enrollees who have been treated for substance use disorder within the past 12 

months, without charge if certain requirements are met. 

Summary 

Section Description 

 Application; identification card or copy of driver’s license. 

Amends § 171.06, by adding subd. 8. (a) Allows MA enrollees treated for substance 
use disorder within the last 12 months of application to apply to the commissioner of 
public safety or a driver’s license agent for a Minnesota identification card or a 
driver’s license according to this section. Requires the commissioner or agent to issue 
an identification card or driver’s license and waive all fees to a person who submits: 

1) a completed and signed application; 

2) a signed statement that the person is eligible for MA and has been treated 
for substance use disorder in the last 12 months; and 

3) a statement verifying that the person is eligible for MA and has been 
treated for substance use disorder in the last 12 months, that complies 
with paragraph (b) and is from an employee of a human services agency 
that receives public funding to provide substance use disorder services. 

(b) Lists the information that must be included in the statement described in 
paragraph (a), clause (3). 

(c) Prohibits imposition of a fee, surcharge, or filing fee for the license or 
identification card. 
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